Aspinwall Planning & Zoning Committee

Summary of Riverfront 47 Project Status Update May 17, 2017
Attendees:

Trip Oliver
Tim McLaughlin
Jen Evashavik
Melissa Lang O’Malley
Chris Minnerly (The Mosites Company)

1. The Planning Committee discussed the frequency of the meetings.  It was decided that the group will continue to meet every two weeks.

2. The Committee informed Mosites of the updates to PennDOT’s plan for the Route 28 project.  A few key pieces of the initial plan shared at the January 25, 2017 meeting with Mosites and the municipalities changed.  The municipalities were introduced to the changes at their April 13, 2017 meeting with PennDOT.

3. The Committee encouraged The Mosites Company to provide Council and the Borough residents with a more detailed plan of the development.  The Committee would like to see the style, location and look of the residential plan.  The Committee also suggested that The Mosites Company host another public open house that would allow residents to view the plan and ask questions.  The suggestion was that the open house be similar to the traffic study workshop that was held at St. Scholasticas last year. 

4. The Mosites Company has scheduled a meeting with PennDOT to further discuss the opportunity for a third and primary access to the Riverfront District from the Highland Park Bridge interchange on Main Street.  Mosites is seeking to ensure that an evaluation of this potential access point is aligned with the planning that PennDOT is currently undertaking for the Route 28 and Highland Park Bridge projects. This meeting is scheduled for May 31, 2017.

5. [bookmark: _GoBack]The Committee shared the status of the Brilliant Avenue project.  Engineering and design for the intersection realignment will begin in the next week.  Once that is complete the Borough will be able to move forward with construction using the Multi-modal grant.
